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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

By the time you read this Newsletter the 2021/22 Pennant Season   

minor round will be completed.   

While Port Elliot Bowling Club enjoys a healthy membership there is 
need for us to be more competitive on the green. The Ladies pennants 
have for a number of years held a Tuesday meeting followed by a  
practice session. 
 
This has no doubt assisted players in practising their shots and im-
proving relationships with their colleagues. 
 
In recent weeks thanks to the guidance of Peter Cullen, a skills  
practice session has been introduced and those who have participated 
have already shown an improvement in their game. 
 
It is anticipated that next season, skills training for all Divisions will 
become a set fixture. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



DIARY DATE 
 
Wednesday 6th April 2022 will be our Big Fry Up, Presentation and   
Annual General Meeting evening.  It is important for the future of the 
PEBC that you attend this night. Formal notices will be sent out soon. 
 
A number of designated officers are retiring from their portfolios and it 
will be essential that ALL vacant positions are filled.  Their services in 
whatever role they had are greatly appreciated.  
 
It would be appreciated if members who are currently performing a 
role within the Club and wish to continue or  those who feel it is time to 
“retire” could advise me.  Anyone who is seeking to have an active role 
within the Club please speak to a Board member. 
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT Continued 

UP COMING EVENTS AND TOURNAMENTS   

Sunday 13 March Mixed Pairs Champion of Club Champion @ Myponga 

Monday 14 March  Myponga Open Fours 

Monday 14 March  Mt Barker Men’s Cream Bowl Pairs 

Sunday 20 March  Women’s & Men’s Singles Champion of Club Champion @ Goolwa 

Monday 21 March  Port Elliot Ladies Seafood Day 

Sunday 27 March All GBSA  Finals @ Victor Harbor 

Monday 28 March  Port Elliot Men’s Skins Fours 

Friday 1 April  Strathalbyn Men’s Annual Fours “Skins Day” 

Monday 4 April Encounter Bay Men’s Skin Day 

Wednesday 6 April Port Elliot Presentation and AGM  

Wednesday 6 April Yankalilla Leafy Sea Dragon Mixed Open Fours  

Monday 11 April  Myponga Autumn Open Fours  

Saturday 16 April  Port Elliot            “Australia vs The Rest of the World “ 

Monday 18 April Willunga Easter Monday Open Medley Fours 

All the Tournament Flyers are kept in folders in front of the Notice Board  

for those who want or need more details on the Tournaments 



 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF 

PORT ELLIOT BOWLING CLUB 

ON  WEDNESDAY 6 APRIL 2022 

 

5.00 PM  FINGER FOOD PROVIDED  

6.00 PM  PRESENTATION OF CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 

6.45 PM  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

 

Club Positions to be filled at the AGM 

President 

Men’s Vice President 

Treasurer 

2 Board Members 

Election of Chair of Selector’s Thursday and Saturday Pennants 

Tournament Director’s   Ladies and Men’s 

Various Programme Coordinator Roles. unless appointed prior to the AGM 

 

Any notice of motion to be an agenda item for the AGM to be in writing to 

the secretary no later than 11 March 2022. 

 

Any notice of motion relating to the GSBA Conditions of Play to be in writing to the 

secretary no later than 11 March 2022. These will be considered by the Board and 

presented at the AGM for member’s views. 



FOUNDATION 100 CLUB 

We welcome our newest Foundation 100 Club members  

Dorothy Price     Vic Lewicki     Phil Hollow     Anonymous 

 Our Inaugural Members  

Peter and Anthea Faull. 

 

If you would like to be part of this PEBC program or to find out more 

Call Phil Hollow on 0435 942 842  or  philandsuehollow@gmail.com 

 

All Club Members  

Are directed to the Bowls SA website for more information on Covid. 

This can be found in the heading of Covid Hub on their website. 

 

bowlssa.com.au/covid-19-hub 

This address will get you to the Bowls SA Covid Hub  

 



                                                   FRIDAY NIGHT DINNERS 

      Phone bookings on 85542317 

 Please leave a clear message and contact phone number.  

Also there is a booking sheet on the outside notice board of clubrooms. 

It will ask for the following details 

 Name 

 Number of diners 

 Contact phone number (members not required to do) 

 Your planned time of arrival 

 

 

ALL BOOKINGS WILL BE ESSENTIAL 

Things that you may get to see on a Friday Night Dinner at the Club  

Family taking their pet Goat for a run on 

the beach   
Kiteboarding in Horseshoe Bay 



PORT ELLIOTT BOWLING CLUB  

NIGHT OWLS  

 



Men’s Northpoint Fleurieu Super Pairs 

12 January 2022 

 

Morning Winners  

P Faull and D Hammat 

  

  

Afternoon Winners  

 J Schofield and D Wright 

 

  

 

Morning Runners Up 

M Borlase and Gary Fox 

 

 

 

  

Afternoon Runners up  

   R Pomery and N Adnett 

 

 

Morning Winners  

E Schumacher and B Henry 

  

   

Morning Runners Up 

Smith and Oliphant 

  

 

Afternoon Winners  

 Trenorden and Binney 

 

 

   

Afternoon Runners up  

   Schofield and Wright 

Men’s Northpoint Fleurieu Super Pairs 

19 January 2022 



Men’s Northpoint Fleurieu Super Pairs 

9 February 2022 

 

Morning Winners  

B May and A Desfontaines 

  

  

Afternoon Winners  

 M Wenman and D Wright 

 

  

 

Morning Runners Up 

I Sellars and B Nash 

 

 

 

 Afternoon Runners up  

J Purvis and R Gebert 

 

 

Morning Winners  

  

 

 

  

Morning Runners Up 

  

 

Afternoon Winners  

  

 

 

   

Afternoon Runners up  

    

Men’s Northpoint Fleurieu Super Pairs 

16 February 2022 

Super pairs was cancelled due 

to  

Inclement (WET) Weather 



PORT ELLIOT BOWLING CLUB  

MEN’S SEAFOOD MEDLEY 

7th FEBRUARY 2022 

SPONSORED BY 

South Coast Funerals      Ken also put and extra $500 on the bar . Thanks mate. 

South Coast Property Valuers                     PEBC Foundation Club 

This year's Men's Seafood Day was like no other of the 20 + previous ones. 

Covid had an impact on how we could organise the day, so we split the 28 teams into 2 x 14 team sections 

with one section finishing their first game 7 ends before the other one This gave Kym and his catering 

crew enough time to " do their thing'. 

And didn't they "do their thing" wonderfully well, after a very nervous NO GAS start to the day. 

Normally we would serve unpeeled  prawns and smoked fish with salad and desert but this year ( due to 

Covid restrictions) Kym and his crew provided a fantastic individually served  luncheon of prawns, fish, cal-

amari, potato bake and 2 salads, then topped it off with a huge serve of wine trifle. Darryl Hammat, Presi-

dent of Victor Harbor, in thanking the volunteers was very generous in his praise of the kitchen and bar 

staff. He said that "in the 30 years he had been bowling all around Australia, that was the best meal he 

had ever had".  

In the past we have put wine on the tables, however this year the bar staff served the wine  to the bow-

lers  -   a la top quality restaurant service.  

Secondary to the meals and the service was that the 28 teams actually bowled; although after lunch a few 

said that they just wanted to have a sleep. 

So - (for those who are still reading this, here are the results) 

Overall   

Winner                                  Gary Fox            -  Goolwa  

Footnote: Gary and Judy Fox put (another) $1000 into sponsorship for PEBC . Champion  

Runner - up                           David Bennett   - Naracoorte 

3rd place                              Lindsay Scaife - Salisbury 

 

Best Section 1 team         Harry Phillips - McLaren Vale 

Best Section 2 team         Greg Giannikos - Two Wells 

 



PORT ELLIOT BOWLING CLUB  

MEN’S SEAFOOD MEDLEY 

7th FEBRUARY 2022 

Encounter Bay Victor Harbor Holdfast Bay Yankalilla 

Prospect/Broadview Two Wells Blackwood Salisbury 

Modbury Willunga McLaren Vale Henley 

Goolwa Jervois Strathalbyn Naracoorte 

Clubs Competing in this years  Men’s Seafood Medley 

THANK YOU 

* The catering crew and the Bar staff - wonderful job 

* I was very appreciative of the "Phantom team" of David Cammack, Ern Taylor, Barry Newman and Ian 

Toogood. They weren't required on the day, but have automatic entry into the Men's Skins Day next 

month.   

* Helen Taylor as usual did a great job of the table settings. 

*Lyn Wenman got some terrific raffle prizes together and made a heap of $'s.  

* Bill May and Jeff Owen always make the organisation and scoring  "seamless". 

* Mary Ferguson for doing the winners envelopes. 

* Michael Yeoman and his greenkeeping crew. 

* I bet I have missed someone - my apologies. 

To all of you - A HUGE THANK YOU FOR ONE OF THE BEST DAYS EVER AT PEBC 



Successful application to Department of Recreation & Sport Infrastructure Project  

Port Elliot Bowling Club has been advised of the success of our recent application for Dept  

of Recreation & Sport funding to upgrade current floodlighting on A & B Greens to LED.    

The Grant funding will be matched by club funds.  The project which will be fitted into the 

club maintenance schedule over the winter break will vastly improve bowling conditions 

for Night Owls next season, resolving poor lighting and shadow issues.   

It will also give opportunity to develop other evening programs, e.g. twilight games and     

opportunities which attract more local people to come out and get active and possibly run 

Championships at times convenient to workers.     

Importantly, LED lighting will also be more cost effective, energy efficient and                        

environmentally responsible, emitting less carbon. 

We are grateful to Rebekha Sharkie, MP for Mayo, Phil Dodd, PEBC Patron, Port Elliot Town 

& Foreshore Improvement Association, Alexandrina Council, Bowls SA and also to club 

members who gave written support for our application.  David Basham, State Member for       

Finniss was unable to give written support since funding sought was in his electorate. 

Grants Officer - Dorothy Price 

Lighting up our rinks 



 

Don’s Joke  of the week 

If you can’t take your grass, try smoking it. 



PROPOSED TRIP TO THE RIVERLAND BY THE PORT ELLIOT BOWLING CLUB 

 

I have been asked by several members if it is possible to organise a trip to Renmark as a 

bowling exercise and a chance for members to relax and enjoy each other’s company. 

In past years this was carried out by Maryjane Mellor and Sue Bridgwood and was highly 

successful with approximately 40 of our members going for a week or so. 

I would like to gauge whether we have enough members are keen to follow up on such a 

plan…..I have a team of members ready to help with the organisation. 

Please get back to me if you think that you will be interested, rj.lind@bigpond.com  or 

0419865826. No commitment needs to be made at this stage. 

There are 2 clubs in Renmark…Renmark club (2 synthetic greens) and The Lawns, for-

mally Renmark RSL (3 grass greens.) 

We play a few games at each club 

We base ourselves at the Big4 caravan park in Renmark.  Caravan site or cabin accom-

modation. 

You can choose when and how often you play 

You do not have to have an organised team to play with.  The idea is to mix everyone 

up! The organisers will choose teams. 

Some events are mixed and some are single gender.  Pairs, triples and Fours are played 

on different days. 

One night will be set aside for a group dinner at the Renmark Club for those who wish to 

attend. 

There will be a group luncheon planned for one day in the caravan park 

You can tour wineries etc on days that you are not bowling. 

Renmark Club:  Sunday August 21st – Friday August 26th 

The Lawns:                         Saturday August 27th – Friday September 2nd 

 

Please consider joining in with this venture…….guaranteed to be a lot of fun. 

Jan Lind 

 

about:blank


Mother Nature 

In January at Port Elliot Bowls Club 



If you would like to see anything else 

included in the Newsletter,  please 

let me know by emailing me. 

tinahosking@yahoo.com 

Tina Geisler 

WINTER BOWLS PROGRAM 

 

Starting in May  

More information to come in April  newsletter. 



LADIES PENNANTS FINALS 

THURSDAY 24 FEBRUARY 

DIVISION 1 

Our Ladies Division 1 Pennant Team came 4th on the ladder who played at 

Goolwa  against McLaren Vale. 

A great game was played by our Ladies and went down by 1 shot. 

McLaren Vale 58 - Pt Elliot 57 

 

“WELL DONE LADIES” 

ALSO ON THURSDAY 24 FEBRUARY 

DIVISION 2 

Our Ladies Division 2 pennant team came 2nd on the ladder and played 

against Encounter Bay at Encounter Bay. 

A great game was played by our Ladies, fighting to get straight through to the 

final but were unsuccessful and went down by 13 shots. They will have a  sec-

ond chance on Thursday 3rd of March to make it to the final. 

Encounter Bay 69 - Pt Elliot 56 

 



NO WINNERS BUT LOT’S OF GRINNERS 

After the Ladies Division 2 semi final game at Encounter Bay, they where invited 

back to the Maxfield’s for a beverage of support for the next game. Good to see a 

couple of Division 1 players there also. 

It was great to see the comradery of the players and the spectators who came to 

watch the game having a great time together. 

A BIG BIG thankyou to the Maxfield’s for putting on a wonderful spread and also 

the wine was fantastic. 



Early Photos of The Port Elliot Bowling Club 

Our Club 

1960 

Our Club 



OF THE PORT ELLIOT BOWLING CLUB 

Please support our Sponsors who support us 

Thank you  

For your support 




